
  
UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY 

REGION IX 
75 Hawthorne Street 

San Francisco, CA 94105-3901 
 
 
 
R. Matt Thomas 
Pretreatment Supervisor 
City of Henderson 
P.O. Box 95050  
Henderson, Nevada  89009 
 
Re: Approval of Substantial Modification to Existing Pretreatment Program – City of Henderson 
 
Dear Supervisor Thomas: 
 
The Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) is pleased to approve your request for substantial 
modifications to the Pretreatment Program for the City of Henderson (City). EPA reviewed the final 
modifications submitted by the City on November 17, 2021, and determined that they meet the 
requirements under 40 C.F.R. §403.8(f). 
 
EPA has also determined that the City satisfied all public notice procedures required under 40 C.F.R. 
§403.11 for substantial Pretreatment Program modifications, including publishing a 30-day public 
comment notice in the Las Vegas Review-Journal and mailing separate notification to interested parties, 
including the Nevada Division of Environmental Protection, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, and Nevada 
Department of Wildlife on August 27, 2021. No comments were received during the public notice 
period. In accordance with 40 C.F.R. §403.18(c)(4), EPA is approving the final modifications without 
additional notice. 
 
With this approval, the modified Pretreatment Program shall be an enforceable condition of your 
NPDES permit, no. NV0022098, as of the date of this letter. If you have any questions, please contact 
Amelia Whitson of my staff at (415) 972-3216. 
 
 Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 Tomás Torres, Director 
 Water Division 
 
 
ecc:   Jennifer Carr, Deputy Administrator, Nevada Division of Environmental Protection 
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